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Village of Westville   
 

Regular Meeting 
February 17, 2021

7pm

Mayor Weese called the meeting to order at 7:00pm at St. Mary’s Gym, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Present at Roll Call: Sandlin, Hall, Delhaye, Jenkins, Hughes, and Dunham. Atty. Barney, as well as Deputy Clerk Rhoden and Treasurer Larson. 
AGENDA

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the agenda and place on file. Motion by Hughes; second by Delhaye. Motion carried.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

none
MINUTES

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Regular Meeting minutes from 01-20-2021 and place on file. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.  
CLAIMS
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Claims and place the report on file. Trustee Hall commented that a total on Rogards was not carried over. Motion by Sandlin to approve as corrected; second by Hall. Motion carried.  
CLERK REPORT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the Clerk Report, turn the money over to the Treasurer and place the report on file. Motion by Jenkins; second by Dunham. Motion carried.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: 

The December Treasurer’s Report was not approved at the January 2021 Regular Meeting. Treasurer Larson informed the board that bank reconciliations are being done monthly and his reports go to the end of the previous month. Tonight’s report ended on Jan. 31st and includes a Fiscal “Year to Date” balance. Tonight’s bills will be reflected on Feb.’s report given in March. He reported that Ron Manning will review the QuickBooks balances when tax season is over. Treasurer Larson said we will need to take a closer look at our rates for next fiscal year. Especially if gas prices continue to increase as they have recently.
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to approve the treasurers report as presented. Motion by Hughes; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Mayor read a thank you from Georgetown Township for the $4,000.00 donation to their food pantry in December, and one from Santa’s Anonymous for our donation to purchase toys.
STREETS & ALLEYS
Chairman Hall highlighted items on the report and said they hired Brian 

Klugow to use his skid steer to clean off the sidewalks, our setup was unable to handle it. He has cleared ½ the sidewalks and will continue tomorrow.
Streets & Alleys Report January 15, 2021 through February 11, 2021

Streets & Alleys • Pick up deer by Dairy Queen • Clean truck bed, wash and detail F550, F250 and 1-ton

• Fill pothole: E. Kelly • Assist Gas & Water on Michigan water break • Pick up load of salt, salt and plow after snowfall/ice events • Sweep/clean garage • Cut/clean up tree limbs English/Connecticut

 • Fabrication and welding on new New Holland plow blade • Put up temporary STOP sign on Madison in place of damaged sign • Clean catch basins and drains   Sidewalk • Plowed after snowfall Park 

 • Repair handicap swing • Cut up and haul fallen limbs Buildings & Grounds • nothing to report

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Delhaye; second by Jenkins. No further discussion. Motion carried. 
SEWERS

Chairman Delhaye said repairs were made at Michigan and at Virginia Streets.
SIDEWALKS 

Chairman Sandlin said they were plowed after a snowfall.
POLICE 

Chairman Hall hi-lighted items on Booe’s report for January 15, 2021 through February 11, 2021. There were 23 reports and 98 calls for the reporting period.  Chief Booe mentioned a monetary gift to allow us to equip the officers with vest that still need them. We also have a new part-time officer. Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Sandlin; second by Hughes. No further discussion. Motion carried.
GAS & WATER 

Chairman Delhaye highlighted items on the report and said the heater failed at the Cook St. Water Tower, the controls got frozen and we needed to switch to the other tower. BL Anderson will come tomorrow to make the necessary repairs.
GAS & WATER REPORT BY SUPT MICHAEL BENNETT January 15, 2021 through February 11, 2021
In the Water Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, took routine samples, changed daily totalizer chart, calculated daily usage, took chlorine residuals, swept/mopped plant, had a break in front of 301 Michigan on a 4” main, greased all 4 high-service pumps at the water plant, had a problem on Cook St. water tower antenna and switched controls to the south tower. Till have coaxial and antenna looked at by B.L. Anderson when weather gets nicer and replaced a broken water lid on Bridgett. In the Gas Department they changed meters, worked on repairs, changed daily high/low charts, checked odorizer daily, patrolled the system, took odorant readings, repaired low pressure gas chart at gas house and will have an operator qualification training in Sullivan on pressure testing and regulators. (all will attend two different days). In Other Business they changed the oil in the dewatering pumps, cleaned and organized the pole barn, stocked the gas and water trucks and plowed snow.
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Superintendent Bennet commended Michelle Burks for going above and beyond to see that the warranty was honored on the meter repair/replacement on the 6” main at the filing station. Ferguson will be sending us a credit for over $4,000. He also received notice that gas prices will be jumping 600%.
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to accept the report and place on file. Motion by Hall; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.

PARK

Chairman Delhaye highlighted items on the report and said the rec leagues have keys to the new stand and are getting ready for sign-ups.
BUILDINGS/GROUNDS
Chairwoman Hughes had nothing to report.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Discussion on meters in the Gas & Water system. We have tried a pilot program with these meters. They especially like the daily reports to catch leaks early, most of the time now it is because the customer has left the water running to keep their pipes from freezing.
Mayor Weese entertained a motion to move forward and put out for bids. Motion by Sandlin; second by Delhaye. No further discussion. Motion carried.

There was discussion on establishing a Public Works Director position. Attorney Barney had drawn up a job description for such a position. It was mentioned that this is a lot for one person. Some of the trustees think it would make for a smoother operation.
Mayor Weese entertained for a motion to establish the Position of Public Works Director. Motion by Hall that this position be established by the first of May; second by Sandlin. No further discussion. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS 
Attorney Barney informed the board he is working on amending the Golf Cart ordinance. He would like any input we might have to be included in this revision. He would like to have it ready for the March meeting.

Mayor Weese received word today from IML that the Governor’s proposed budget will reduce the disbursements to municipalities from the Local Government Distributive Fund (LGDF) by 10%. This means municipalities will receive a 90% share of LGDF revenues, based on the SFY 2021 distribution rate formula, instead of 100%. 
ADJOURNMENT

Mayor Weese entertained a motion to adjourn at 7:39 p.m. Motion by Jenkins; second by Sandlin. Motion carried.  
